
 

 

  
 Procurement Department 
 150 Greenwich Street 
 4 World Trade Center, 21st Floor 
 New York, NY 10007 
  

 

 

May 14, 2019 
 

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR THE PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT 
PROFESSIONAL AVIATION CONSULTING SERVICES AS 
REQUESTED ON A “CALL-IN” BASIS DURING 2019 - 2023 (RFP# 
54312) – ADDENDUM #4 

 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

The following questions were received from a Request for Proposals (RFP) recipient(s). The 
questions and the corresponding Authority answers are provided for your information and use, as 
appropriate. 
Question 1:  Our services would fit under Section D.1., which refers to FAA Order 1050.1F.  
More specifically, the Order includes underground storage tank (UST) system closures in section 
5-6.4u USTs and environmental investigations and remediations in Sections 5-6z.ee and z.ff.  
Why are these services under an “exclusion” section of the Order. Could you clarify what they 
are excluded from and whether or not they are part of the services that will be included under the 
RFP? 
Answer 1:  Chapter 5 of FAA order 10501F deals with projects that the FAA has determined do 
not, individually or cumulatively, have a significant effect on the human environment.  This 
means that the actions listed in paragraph 5-6.4U would be excluded from the requirement to 
conduct a formal Environmental Assessment (EA).   An EA will only be required if other 
Extraordinary Circumstances that may have significant environmental impact exist (see 
paragraph 5.2 of the Order).   

Please note, as part of the “Open Call-In, in order for your proposal to be evaluated during 
the next evaluation session for the subject RFP, the date and time for receipt of proposals is 
May 31st, 2019 at 2:00 P.M.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
David Gutiérrez 
Assistant Director 
Procurement Department 
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